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Annual Chapter Report- Alpha Tau

 Annual Chapter Report - 2016
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
Date of report submission: 4/26/2015
Name of School/College: University of the Sciences
Chapter name and region: Alpha Tau, Region II
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Dr. Clyde Ofner, c.ofner@mail.usciences.edu
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Melissa White
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi: 2/24/2016
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Melissa White, mwhite1752@mail.usciences.edu
Vice President: Avani Yenamandra, ayenamandra@mail.usciences.edu
Secretary: Taylor Jones, tjones1652@mail.usciences.edu
Treasurer: Maura Jones, mjones100@mail.usciences.edu
Historian: Shivani Bhanderi, sbhanderi@mail.usciences.edu
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Parth Patel, ppatel1871@mail.usciences.edu
Vice President: Jonna Trindle, jtrindle@mail.usciences.edu
Secretary: Mikehla Pleskonko, mpleskonko@mail.usciences.edu
Treasurer: Shreya Joshi, sjoshi1822@mail.usciences.edu
Historian: Jay Patel, jpatel1861@mail.usciences.edu
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program: 

Pharmacy (as of April 2016): 37 P2 students, 39 P3 students, and 42 P4 students
Meetings: 
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	9/15/2015
	15
	Discuss details of workshop with facilitators
	

	2/3/2016
	30
	Vote on new nominees, plan white coat sale
	Voted on new nominees

	3/23/2016
	35
	Discuss Banquet information, hold elections
	Elect the executive board for 2016-2017

	Various undocumented executive board meetings
	8
	Plan events for each semester
	


Strategic Planning: 

This year, we hoped to hold more events than last year to improve the visibility of Rho Chi on campus. We also hoped to have at least one event that was related more to the principle of academic excellence through tutoring younger students. For our banquet, we wanted to switch locations due to dissatisfaction with our location the last few years. 

Activities:  
Last spring, we recognized P1 students who had achieved Dean’s list for two semesters in the curriculum, in order to recognize academic excellence. We also highlighted P4 students who were inducted by giving them honor cords to wear at graduation.

Last fall, we held a new event, an Introduction to Therapeutics workshop, in which a faculty member provided an orientation to therapeutics, then members provided studying tips for P2 students taking the course for the first time. We had a turnout of roughly 100 students and deemed the event successful. The rest of our fall semester mostly consisted of finding a speaker and a new venue at which to host our banquet in the spring.

This spring, we hosted our annual White Coat sale. This was primarily geared toward P3 students going on rotations, though some younger students also purchased them. With the school switching suppliers and procuring higher-quality white coats, we are pleased to report that we sold around 100 white coats, the proceeds of which went to helping to subsidize the cost of the banquet for new members. We also held our induction banquet on April 1st, the details of which are covered below.

Please see appendix 1 for the activities in table form.

Financial/ Budgeting: 
In order to reduce costs of the banquet to inductees, we held our white coat sale, the proceeds of which were used directly for this purpose. We were also given money during both semesters by Student Government and our College Student Council, which was used for refreshments for meetings or the induction banquet. Both have guidelines for the amount of money that we may request for meetings and “big events”, so we followed those guidelines to determine specific amounts. Please see appendix two for our expenditures.
Initiation Function: 
We held our induction banquet at IATSE Ballroom in South Philadelphia, which was a different location than prior years. Our speaker was Dr. Carl Forster, a pharmacist turned physician who recently retired from his family medicine practice. It was held on April 1st, and we had 140 guests. There were 39 inductees, 7 members of the Executive Board, our advisor, 2 faculty members, and the rest of the guests were friends and family members of the inductees. We received numerous compliments regarding the appearance of the venue, as well as the quality of the food.

Evaluation/Reflection:

We were very happy with the turnout for our three events, though there is always room for improvement. Our workshop was a little last minute, so we almost exceeded the capacity of the room we had selected. We think it could have run a little smoother and had a better turnout, had we planned more in advance. Our white coat sale went very well, though I would hope to advertise a little more to students by announcing the sale during required classes.


The banquet went well, though there was some miscommunication between the venue and the organization regarding times to bring out food. I have communicated these details to next year’s executive board, and I believe that they will be able to rectify these issues.

Appendix 1

Chapter Activities Report Template

	Alpha Tau, University of the Sciences
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities 
	Introduction to Therapeutics
	Workshop for P2 students taking therapeutics for the first time, consisting of a faculty speaker, then a roundtable with current Rho Chi members.
	The activity encourages academic excellence for the younger students.
	This was the first year for the event.
	N/A
	15 current members facilitated the workshop.
	100 P2 students
	~$300 was approved and given by Student Government to purchase pizza for the attendees.

	Fundraising Events
	White Coat Sale
	Sold new white coats to students going on rotations.
	This allows us to represent pharmacy in a professional manner.
	~10 years
	No evaluations have been done.
	10 members assisted in selling the white coats.
	Sold roughly 100 white coats
	Raised roughly $900 in order to reduce costs for new members’ banquet fees.


Guidelines:
1. For each activity within a category use a separate line in the table (you may add more lines as you see fit)

2. Keep your descriptions of each activity brief limiting overall table to 3 pages or less.
Appendix 2
Rho Chi Chapter Annual Report Template and Example.

	Date
	Event
	Amount Debited ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited

($$ raised)
	Balance

	9/8/2015
	Balance from previous year 
	
	
	$6,754.07 

	9/17/2015
	SGA funding for Pizza for PnT Study Event 
	
	314.00
	$7,068.07 

	2/16/2015
	Induction fees and dues 
	
	7880.00
	$14,948.07 

	2/18/2016
	White coat sale
	
	4685.00
	$19,633.07 

	2/18/2016
	Banquet deposit reimbursement 
	500.00
	
	$19,133.07 

	2/25/2016
	Check to purchase white coats 
	3741.03
	
	$15,392.04 

	3/8/2016
	Check sent to national for pins and member dues
	2535.00
	
	$12,857.04 

	3/23/2016
	National Meeting (APhA) reimbursement 
	55.00
	
	$12,802.04 

	3/23/2016
	SGA funding for Pizza for election meeting 
	
	250.00
	$13,002.04 

	3/23/2016
	SGA funding for Banquet 
	
	500.00
	$13,502.04 

	3/28/2016
	Banquet balance paid 
	5531.34
	
	$7,970.70 

	3/29/2016
	Election meeting pizza reimbursement 
	250.00
	
	$7,720.70 

	3/31/2016
	National Rho Chi order (envelopes, cords, and certificates)
	575.00
	
	$7,145.70 

	4/6/2016
	Photographer and president gifts
	86.44
	
	$7,059.26

	4/14/2016
	Plaques, programs, cakes reimbursement
	483.65
	
	$6,575.61

	4/15/2016
	Faculty member banquet payment
	
	45.00
	$6,620.61 

	4/22/2016
	PCP Dean's office support
	
	500.00
	$7,120.61 

	
	Final Balance
	
	
	$7,120.61 
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